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“For we walk by faith, not by sight.” 2 Cor. 5: 7 

SENDING CHURCH 

Rich Creek Baptist 
Spanishburg WV 

Pastor Ralph Calfee 
www.richcreekbaptistchurch.com 

Answered Prayer! 
 

*Safety while travelling 

*Youth rally! 

*Our increased support!  
 

Prayer Requests 
 

*Cuba trip 

*Laborers in South Sudan 

*Land project in South Sudan 

*Ed Clark & Adrienne Wilson 

*Increased monthly support  

*Souls to be saved 

May/June 2015 Update 
 

As we approach Memorial Day weekend, we would like to send out a heartfelt thank you to all 

those who have served our country through the years to protect the great freedoms we have in 

this land. Travelling to other countries has certainly made us even more thankful for the bless-

ings God has given to America, as freedom to worship God is something many people world-

wide do not get to experience.  

Our monthly support is continuing to move up despite financial struggles, and therefore reduced 

support, from some of our faithful supporters.  We are happy to say that God has brought us to 

87% this month! Thank you for praying about this matter! God is answering! 

 

It’s hard to believe, but our sweet baby girl turns one on June 6! Becoming a parent has been 

such a blessing. Children truly are a gift from the Lord and we are more thankful for her than 

words can say!.  

 

Our youth rally was a great success! There were 5 saved, as well as many others who surren-

dered their lives to the Lord. There were several Christian colleges represented at the rally so the 

many young people who came out were exposed to alternatives to secular education and we are 

praying that when it comes time for them to decide where they will attend college, they will take 

these schools into consideration. Our scholarship winner is Miss Brianna Mabe from  Lewisburg 

Baptist Church, Pastor Jonathan Comer. Her church has decided to match this scholarship! Con-

gratulations Brianna! 

 

The ministries in South Sudan are holding stable, despite the instability in the economy there and 

opposition that has been faced. We are hopefully on the verge of having the deed to some of the 

property there so we will finally have full access to do what God is leading us to do.  Thank you 

for praying about that situation and please continue to do so, as things can change quickly there. 

We are thankful that God is faithful and continues to bless the men and ministries there. 

 

God is continuing to expand our ministry and so Lord willing, I will be taking a trip to Cuba in 

the near future. Please pray and fast for me as I travel into this country, specifically for safety, 

souls to be saved, and that the Lord will open doors if this is somewhere He wants our ministry 

to expand . We would also ask you to please pray for Ed Clark and Adrienne Wilson, as both are 

facing serious health concerns. 

Thank you for being a blessing to us by your faithful prayers and support. May God richly bless 

you! 

 

       In Christ,  

       Eric Porterfield 

Contact Us! 

eric.e.porterfield@gmail.com 

PO Box 1102, Princeton WV 24740 

(304) 487-5551 or (304) 320-8802 

www.blind-faith-ministries.com 


